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              Tollcross Community Council   
Draft Minutes Wednesday 31 January 2024 7.00 pm
AT TOLLCROSS COMMUNITY CENTRE 
1.       Welcome and Apologies – 

Present:   Richard Allen (Chair), Paul Beswick (Treasurer), Iain Black, Roger Colkett, Tim Puntis.
Sean Mitchelson, Andrew Brough – local residents, Charlie – Journalism student.
Online: Cllr Joanna Mowat.
Apologies: Cllr Margaret Graham, Fiona Allen, Andy Devenport, Rebecca Fairbairn, Liz Summerfield; Gillespie Crescent residents, Chris Traynor, Evelyn Traynor and Alastair Rankin.
The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
There were no declarations of interests.

2.       Minutes of the meeting held on 28 June 2023
Corrections: None
That the minutes were a true record was proposed by Iain Black and seconded by Roger Colkett and agreed as a true record by the meeting.

Matters arising:  
Pressure on police duties – concern had been expressed about the organizing of very many events without considering police resources. JM’s enquiries are ongoing and will contact police about the extraction of police from normal duties to police events. She hopes to report next month.

Non-visibility of STL licence application notices – 
RC - reiterated that notices of applications were too high on lampposts to read.

TP - It appears that applicants are responsible for displaying these on lampposts etc. and do not place them where they can be read.

RC - applicants should enclose a photograph of their notification with their application.
PB - officials should put up notices as applicants had an incentive for them not to be seen.

JM - has raised the issue with officers and the response was not helpful. The notice has to be displayed but there is no guidance about how it should be done which could be enforced.
3.         Membership of the CC
It was noted that Gillian Martin and Donald Craig had not attended meetings for some time. It was suggested that Donald had moved away and Gillian had too many work and family commitments. 
PB - we should regularize their position as it affects our quora and viability.

Disqualification of membership is automatic under the following circumstances: • Relocation which renders invalid the residency qualification for membership. • Failure to attend any community council meeting, with or without submitting apologies, throughout a period of six months.
If the two are excluded, we have 9 members where a quorum is 3 and we remain viable if we do not fall below 6.

RA – again exhorted all to investigate who might be interested to be co-opted. Perhaps we could leaflet, looking for members
4.    Police matters  
PB – PC Greenshields has offered to attend our June meeting.

A discussion – points made included the following: PB - the non-alignment of police and community council boundaries so the reports put on our website do not relate to our area. RA - we need to see some statistics for our area; we hear our main junction is dangerous but have no data. IB - We see local police activity but have no information about any incidents. 
5.     Councillor update and questions - Cllr Joanna Mowat was on-line.
A discussion on traffic was started by RA about Council proposals to close the Bridges, the Mound and the Cowgate, leaving the only north-south traffic corridor as Lothian Road.

TP – stated that the new arrangements would change traffic patterns and car use and we need real data before we can judge the changes.

JM – explained that these mobility and circulation plans would go to the Transport Committee tomorrow and that there will be a thorough consultation on the proposals that emerge. She told us that the Cowgate would be closed this summer as an experiment. She pointed out Tollcross’s position on the edge of the LEZ and that changes were proposed for George Street and that the Lothian ‘Boulevard’ plans would be shelved as it would become a major transport corridor. She explained that discussions were now underway for a new north-south tram line.

Mention was made of the consultation on CC boundaries.
IB – expressed concern about the positioning of bin hubs outside people’s windows when they could be outside stairs. His concern was about his own flat and JM would look into it.

SM – expressed concern at the lack of bins on Lochrin Place.

IB – explained that we could see the map of bin hubs on the council website so we know where they should be.

TP – expressed concern about how commercial waste was being dealt with and Home Street was now a mess.

IB – described good street cleaning in his locality.

6.      Website –

PB – exhorted CC members to supply material they though cold usefully be added. He pointed out that twitter messages were not showing. AB would look into it.

7.    Tollcross Clock

RA - pointed out that the funding of £60,000 may well come from the common good fund. Even the estimate for the McEwen’s clock was £80,000. Perhaps we need a campaign to site it somewhere near temporarily.
AB – The planned changes to the Tollcross Junction have been put back by 5 years.

8.     Planning PB
           a.) Planning applications for STLs are slowing down. Now 176 in Tollcross and over    

               300 STL license applications in Tollcross and 3700 across Edinburgh. The situation 

               is unclear after the legal decisions.
               AB – asked about reports that all 1300 earlier applications were to be waived 

               through.
               JM – thought all should be considered on their merit.               
          b.) PBSA at 50 Gillespie Crescent has rushed to appeal on the basis of non-        

               determination. 

              JM -  it is still not clear if the appeal is valid and it could count as non-determination 

              as it was still open to submissions due to extra documentation. The decision may 

              come back to the committee.
          c.) 2 applications for change from retail to class 3 café and restaurant at 57(Razz) and 

              63(Tollcross superstore) Home Street. Razz is already operating as a café and has 

              no permission. These are on a retail frontage that planning guidance will not allow. 

              We will object to these.

          d.) 3 and 5 East Fountainbridge propose to make one café and take-away, so a 

               change from class 1 to class 3.
          e.) Proposal for conversion of the attic into a new dwelling at 3F2 13 Gillespie    

               Crescent. 
               Now a trend to convert the attics of tenements to flats.
9.        Licensing    RC
License for Coffee Mill was approved. RC will request information at next licensing forum on how many licenses have been granted in this area of overprovision.

10.        AOCB

RC – EACC are setting up a planning group. Consensus is difficult as different CCs have different challenges and priorities. PB – could set up subgroups of similar CCs. Some discussion about what our involvement should be.                                                    

                                   Date of next meeting 28 February 2024
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